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Introduction. Transition of care from the hospital to the home is a period of high risk for medication-related errors. This is particularly true for rural and regional hospitals that face their own unique challenges such as geographical isolation and limited access to supplies and healthcare. 
Aims. We aim to explore the perspectives of healthcare professionals’ in the acceptability and barriers of the new virtual transition of care stewardship (TOCS) pharmacist in initiating a post-discharge Homes Medicine Review. 
Methods. Semi-structured interviews with pharmacists, doctors, nurses and allied health were conducted between August and September 2024 in-person or online. Interview guide was developed using the Consolidated Framework for Implementation Research. Interviews continued until data saturation occurred, and were audio-recorded and transcribed verbatim. Data analysis was conducted using the inductive thematic approach to identify common themes.
Results. In total, 20 interviews were conducted with healthcare professionals in rural and regional New South Wales. Overall, health care professionals were accepting of the virtual TOCS pharmacists role and believed it would reduce medication-related readmissions. However there were concerns regarding resourcing and funding of the service, which could impact the reach of this service. Acceptability from patients varied, with age, health literacy, digital literacy, and attitude towards healthcare all playing a role. Finally, integration into existing workflow was considered with workplace education and support being emphasised.
Discussion. The virtual TOCS pharmacist and their facilitation in post-discharge HMR’s was widely supported and accepted. The findings highlight that appropriate funding, patient and staff education, and providing suitable alternatives to cater for the wide range of patients need to be made to ensure an optimal service is provided for rural and regional patients.
